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March 7, 2014 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
AND OVERNIGHT DELIVERY 
 
Utah Public Service Commission 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT  84114 
 
Attention: Gary Widerburg 
  Commission Secretary 
 
RE: Advice 14-01 

Schedule 114 – Air Conditioner Direct Load Control Program (A/C-DLC) (Cool Keeper 
Program) 

 
Rocky Mountain Power (Company) hereby submits for filing an original and five copies 

of proposed tariff sheets associated with Tariff P.S.C.U. No. 49 applicable to electric service in 
the State of Utah. Pursuant to the requirement of Rule R746-405D, Rocky Mountain Power states 
that the proposed tariff sheets do not constitute a violation of state law or Commission rule.  The 
proposed changes clarify how qualifying equipment can be cycled, correct the web address, and 
remove barriers to participation for commercial and industrial customers. Electronic versions of 
this filing will be provided to psc@utah.gov.  The Company is requesting an effective date of April 
6, 2014 for this change.  

Fourth Revision of Sheet No. B.1  Tariff Index 

First Revision of Sheet No. 114.1 Schedule 114 Air Conditioner Direct Load Control 
Program (A/C-DLC) (Cool Keeper 
Program) 

First Revision of Sheet No. 114.2 Schedule 114 Air Conditioner Direct Load Control 
Program (A/C-DLC) (Cool Keeper 
Program) 

First Revision of Sheet No. 114.3 Schedule 114 Air Conditioner Direct Load Control 
Program (A/C-DLC) (Cool Keeper 
Program) 
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First Revision of Sheet No. 114.4 Schedule 114 Air Conditioner Direct Load Control 

Program (A/C-DLC) (Cool Keeper 
Program)   

Original Sheet No. 114.5 Schedule 114 Air Conditioner Direct Load Control 
Program (A/C-DLC) (Cool Keeper 
Program) 

 Barriers that limit participation unnecessarily also limit the potential benefit of the 
program. The Company’s third party vendor currently markets the program to qualifying 
commercial and industrial customers. Unlike residential, commercial and industrial customers 
often have separately zoned spaces with unique usage, e.g., administrative space in an industrial 
facility. Proposed changes to the tariff remove the barrier for these customers to participate. 
Additionally, because air conditioning units up to 15 tons utilize the same installation procedures 
and equipment as the smaller units, increasing commercial air conditioning unit sizing from 7.5 
tons to 15 tons removes a barrier to participation without creating additional costs to the program.  

The Company presented the proposed changes on February 12, 2014 to the Utah Demand 
Side Management Steering Committee. The attached changes reflect the discussion and the input 
received from the Steering Committee. The Company is not aware of any opposition to the 
proposed changes.  

 Rocky Mountain Power respectfully requests that all formal correspondence and requests 
for additional information regarding this filing be addressed to the following: 
 
By E-mail (preferred): datarequest@pacificorp.com 
    lisa.romney@pacificorp.com 
 
By regular mail:  Data Request Response Center 
    PacifiCorp 
    825 NE Multnomah, Suite 2000 
    Portland, OR  97232 
 
 Informal inquiries may be directed to Lisa Romney at (801) 220-4425. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Kathryn Hymas 
Vice-President, Finance and Demand Side Management 
 
cc: Division of Public Utilities 
 Office of Consumer Services 
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